
From: Office of the Governor Site Support
Sent: 5/11/2015 3:48:31 PM
To: Haley, Nikki
Cc: 
Subject: Recognition Letter for a Departed Veteran

Title: Mr.
First Name: Robert
Middle Initial:
Last Name: Storey
Suffix: 
Street Address: 2015 Beechcreek Rd
Street Address 2: 
City: Lexington
State: SC
Zip: 29072
Phone: 

Email: rlstorey71@yahoo.com

Affiliation: Veteran
Message:
Governor Haley,  we have lost  retired wing command chief master sergeant Terry D Wingard of 
the 169th Fighter Wing of the South Carolina Air National Guard (SCANG). He retired with 40 
years of dedicated service. The message below is written by his loving family. I am not sure if it 
appropriate for your office to recognize him and his family with a letter Fr om you but if you can it 
would be much appreciated. Caughman-Harman Funeral Home in Lexington is in charge of his 
service. 
Warmest regards,
Robert L Storey

Dear family and friends,

After suffering from another massive stroke yesterday, our sweet Daddy passed away peacefully 
at 3:00am this morning surrounded by his family at MUSC in Charleston.  We have finally 
returned to Lexington and will soon be making visitation and funeral arrangements for later this 
week.

Please feel free to drop in to visit the family at their home at 367 Barr Road, Lexington, SC. 
Thank you all for the amazing love you've shared with us and Daddy through this most difficult 
time.  We are blessed to have your arms surrounding us.

Please feel free to share this information with others who knew Terry.  We know he has touched 
so many people in his life and it's important to us to reach them all!

Sincerely,

The Wingard Family
Home: 803-359-2368


